
NHLRMAC  Meeting    10/21/23 
The meeting was held at Mark & Heather Smith's Garage. 
 
President discussion: 
Welcome to Jim Opie to his first Lakes Region meeting.  Others in attendance:  Lucy & Bart Carlson, 
Carol & Paul Magrath, Nancy & George Wilmot, our hosts, Heather & Mark Smith, and Judy House. 
 
After catching up with everyone and eating goodies, President Heather called the meeting to order at 
9:30.   
 
Comments on memorial gifts in honor of Charlie Stone and John Warner:  Heather retold her 
experience looking for a relative of Charlie Stone to notify them of the club’s donation in Charlie’s 
name to the scholarship fund.  A wonderful note was received from the secretary of Charlie upon that 
contact.    Also, an acknowledgement was received from the Gilmore Ford Museum, at Hickory 
Conners, MI of the donations.  The bricks will be installed in the spring in memory of both Charlie and 
John. 
 
Upcoming Meetings: There will be no meeting in November and December.  November is election 
of new officers.  Since we don’t have a meeting or volunteers, contact Heather or me if you have an 
interest.  Please consider offering to support our club with volunteering to be an officer or host 
for 2024. 
 
December 3 will be our Christmas Party, 1-4pm, hosted by Mark & Heather Smith.  As in prior 
years, bring an appetizer or dessert to share. 
 
2024 New England Meet will be in Connecticut.  This year’s meet was at Long Island with fewer 
than previous years attendance.  The NY club took a loss for their hard work although everyone that 
attended said it was a great event. 
 
Worcester President’s Tour:  2024 Spring tour, Worcester’s club president, Paul O’Keefe, is 
considering having the tour in the Lakes Region.  If so, perhaps we can tag along. 
 
Just to emphasize the need of your support is necessary for the club’s health.  Please 
consider volunteering to be an officer or host in 2024.  Mark & Heather have done an 
outstanding job in keeping the club active for many years.   
 
NO Treasurer Report:  Dues by Bylaw Rules are due June 1. $20 checks made out to NH Lakes 

Region Model A Club, Mail to:  PO Box 168, Melvin Village, NH 03850 

 

Judy   

NHLR Secretary 


